
 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 
 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                         441-4901 
 
Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                  441-4902 
 
Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson           441-4903 
 
Director of Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                        441-4906 
 
Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                     441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environment Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                               441-4944 
 
Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                              441-4904 
 
Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
                                                   441-4908 
 
Events Coordinator: 
 Susan Lucas                             441-4907 

     
Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                       441-4900 
 
Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 
Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 
Retired Priest in Residence: 
 Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                          ext. 4941 
 
School Office Staff: 
       Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                     441-4942 
 Denise Kern                              441-4943 
 

Sister Parishes 
 

St. Charles Pennington 
Saturday at 4:00 PM 

(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 
 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sun at 7:00 PM, Tues at 7:00 PM,  
Thurs at 5:30 PM (School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s  
Clothing Depot 

 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday 

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
 

Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Gary Gregg, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Drew Weaver, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy 
Peterson, Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

MY TWO CENTS   - Fr. Don Braukmann                 December 13, 2015 
 
First, I know I speak for Fr. Chuck as well when I say “thank you” to all who have 
remembered us with cards and gifts during these holy days.  May God richly bless you 
and your families! 
 

As the first semester of the school year at BSU comes to a close (last Mass is this 
weekend), I want to thank all those who continue to support the ministry of the 
Newman Center in so many ways.  From financial gifts to the preparation and serving 
of a meal to the students every Thursday night your sacrifices of time, talent and 
treasure are greatly appreciated.  I want to remind parishioners of St. Philip’s who have 
come to Newman Masses that the liturgies there geared to the students and will focus 
even more so in the new semester.  Just a heads up for those with children high school 
age and lower, some explicit topics will be discussed…such is the purpose of the 
ministry at Newman. 
 

Over Christmas break we will welcome to our doors some of the homeless in our 
community through the annual Servants of Shelter (SOS) program.  Churches in the 
community join together to provide food and shelter overnight during the winter 
months. 
Because of our school we are unable to host SOS at any other time but over Christmas.  
Thank you to Kay Mack and her crew of volunteers who help bring warmth, food and a 
dose of hope into the lives of our homeless brothers and sisters. 
 

Please call the parish office (444-4262) if you are aware of folks who are homebound 
and would appreciate a visit.  Several parishioners have, through our time and talent 
survey, have volunteered to be regular visitors to those who cannot get to Mass.  We 
will do our best to match volunteers with the right folks so no one is left out of our faith 
life as a parish. 
 

Don’t forget the parish reconciliation service on Monday, December 14th at 6:30pm 
when priests from the area will be available to celebrate the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation.  Christ has blessed us with the beauty of this Sacrament.  Come home, 
the door is open! 
 

Saturday, December 19th from 10-11am we will gather as we do each month for prayer 
at Planned Parenthood.  What a great witness to our faith and to our belief in the 
dignity of every human life.  The reactions of some driving by may not be very polite 
but we still stand in witness to the love of God as shown through the lives of the most 
innocent among us, the child in the womb.   (Use your own good judgment as to your 
participation when the weather is poor…there will be no prayer gathering if normal or 
windchill temps are below zero.) 



Monday, Dec 14 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:30 PM Facility Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Nightlights (St. Kateri Rm) 
  6:30 PM Parish Reconciliation Service          

Tuesday, Dec 15 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:30 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  3:30 PM Tiger Cubs (Social Hall) 
  5:15 PM March for Life Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  6:30 PM School Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, Dec 16 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:30 AM Rosary for Our Schools (Chapel) 
  1:00 PM School Christmas Program 
  6:30 PM School Christmas Program    

Thursday, Dec 17 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)  
  1:30 PM School Geography Bee (Church) 
  5:00 PM Liturgy Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  5:00 PM Life Teen Band Practice 
  6:10 PM KC Mtg (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Choir Rehearsal (Greg/Grt Rm) 
  7:00 PM Prayer and Praise (Chapel) 
 

Friday, Dec 18 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)   

Saturday, Dec 19 
  9:00 AM Choir Rehearsal (Church)  
  2:00 PM Tyler Aune/Alyssa Langaas Wedding 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
 

Sunday, Dec 20 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Greg/Grt Rm) 
  9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (Pre-K Classrooms) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
12:00 PM Life Teen Event (Gym) 
  3:00 PM Holy Hour (Chapel) 
 

Monday, Dec 14 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Win Carriere     

Tuesday, Dec 15 
12:10 PM Mass: +Camilla Bormann      

Wednesday, Dec 16 
  8:40 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Matthew Klobe 
 

Thursday, Dec 17 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Jeannette Porter 
10:30 AM Mass (Baker Park): +Bea Schulke 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Havenwood) 
  6:30 PM Mass (KC): +George Theroux    

Friday, Dec 18 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Fr. Frank Kulhawik 
 

Saturday, Dec 19 
  8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions Alissa Klobe 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Lillian McCormick 
 

Sunday, Dec 20 
  7:30 AM Mass: For the People 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Margaret Fulton 
11:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Melanie Richards 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For December 14 to December 20 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

 

Bible Readings for the Week of Dec 14 ~ Dec 20 

Monday, Dec 14 
●Nm 24:2-7,15-17a 
●Ps 25:4-5ab,6,7bc,8-9 
●Mt 21:23-27 
 

Tuesday, Dec 15 
●Zep 3:1-2,9-13 
●Ps 34:2-3,6-7,17-18,19,23 
●Mt 21:28-32 

Wednesday, Dec 16 
   ●Is 45:6b-8,18,21b-25 
   ●Ps 85:9ab,10,11-12,13-14 
   ●Lk 7:18b-23 
 

   Thursday, Dec 17 
   ●Gn 49:2,8-10 
   ●Ps 72:1-2,3-4ab,7-8,17 
   ●Mt 1:1-17 

Friday, Dec 18 
●Jer 23:5-8 
●Ps 72:1-2,12-13,18-19 
●Mt 1:18-25 
 

Saturday, Dec 19 
●Jgs 13:2-7,24-25a 
●Ps 71:3-4a,5-6ab,16-17 
●Lk 1:5-25 

Sunday, Dec 20 
●Mi 5:1-4a 
●Ps 80:2-3,15-16,18-19 
●Heb 10:5-10 
●Lk 1:39-45 

The Newman Center is closed for Christmas 
break. The next Mass for Newman is  
Scheduled for Sunday, January 10. 



INFORMATION & ACTIVITIES 
BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 

 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present 
a child for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism 
preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on December 6.  Please 
call the Parish Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more 
information. 

 

 
Week #23 Contributions  
(received the weekend  

of 12/06/2015) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

          STEWARDSHIP  - A  

 
Envelopes           $15,257.00 
EFT Env.     $  6,465.00 
Loose Plate      $     749.33 
Children’s     $       73.51 
Total                   $22,544.84 
 
HABIT OF  THE HEART 

 Fiscal Year to Date (Week #23)   

  Amount Contributed   
  Envelopes         $  337,874.29 
  Loose Plate       $    20,939.60 
  Children’s          $      1,232.87 
  Total                 $  360,046.76 
  YTD Budget     $  383,663.00 

 

             (93.84% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015  ~  June 30, 2016 

ATTENTION SNOWBIRDS… 
As you prepare to go south for the winter, don’t forget to  
check in with us at the Parish Office if you would like to have  
a bulletin sent to you while away. We would be more than 
happy to send it to you. Call Tammy at 444-4262. 

PLEASE RETURN… 
 

If you have a parish purchased copy of either book “Rebuilt” or 
“Intentional Disciple” that you are not using would you be willing 
to bring it back to the parish. We have need of a couple copies. 
Thank you! 

Christmas Flowers for St. Philip’s  
Church will be supplied, in part, through the  
generous donations given by parishioners in memory  
of deceased loved ones, or in honor of the living. 
 

If you wish to make a memorial, please use your Christmas 
Flower Offering envelope in your box of offertory envelopes.  
Or place your donation in an envelope clearly marked  
Christmas Flowers. Please indicate the name of the  
deceased person/(s) your gift is in memory of or the name  
of the living person(s) your gift is in honor of. 
 

    Please place your envelope in the collection basket or turn  
          it in to the parish office as soon as possible. Memorials  
               will be published in the parish bulletin after the     
                    Christmas season. 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Northern Minnesota Ministry   

...THE GREATEST OF THESE IS LOVE... 
Let a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend help your love 
grow in your marriage and holy orders. Weekends fill up 
quickly, so a prompt response is highly encouraged.  For the 
next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends visit our 
website at: northmnwwme.org or contact Alan & Missy at 
applications@northmnwwme.org or 888-455-3496.  Early 
registration is highly recommended!! 

Retrouvaille 
 

Save a marriage. Are you or someone you know, living in 
the pain of a marriage in trouble?   Retrouvaille can help.  The 
next program starts Jan 8, 2016.  Call 320-255-5314 or check 
the website www.helpourmarriage.org  for more information.  
Preregistration is required.  Space is limited. 

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“God is joyful! And what is the joy of God? The joy of God is 
forgiving; the joy of God is forgiving?... Here is the entire Gospel? 
Here? The whole Gospel, all of Christianity, is here? Mercy is the 
true force that can save man and the world from the ‘cancer’that is 
sin, moral evil, spiritual evil.”                                  Pope Francis 

 ‘Tis the Season for Gadgets:  
Give a gift that keeps on giving!  
We have entered the season of Advent and 
Christmas shopping is underway! It is time to 
think about putting that 60-day free trial to 
Covenant Eyes Internet accountability and 
filtering software to use.  
 

It’s simple. Download the software on all those gadgets, 
including smartphones, computers, tablets and iPod touch that 
you are gifting this Christmas and protect your marriages and 
children from Internet pornography on Christmas and always. 
Learn more at www.crookston.org/covenanteyes or call the 
Office of the New Evangelization at (218) 281-4533, ext. 425.  

Nightlights, a support group for anyone who has a loved 
one with mental illness will hold its monthly meeting at 7:00-8:30 
PM, Monday, December 14, 2015 in the St. Kateri Room at  
St. Philips Church, 7th Street and Beltrami Ave. With questions, 
please call 218 444 4262 



ROE V. WADE JANUARY MARCH FOR LIFE planning 
meeting, Tuesday, December 15 @ 5:15 PM in the St. Kateri 
Room (short meeting). Anyone is welcome to attend. 

PARISH PRAYER HOUR AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD of 
BEMIDJI - SATURDAY, DECEMBER 19 @ 10 AM. 
 

If the temperature and/or wind-chill values are at ZERO OR 
BELOW ZERO, consider the event as cancelled. 

 

*   *   *   *   *   * 

 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL  

December 12/13 

PLEASE BE MINDFUL 
 

As the snow comes please be aware of how you park on the 
Beltrami Avenue side of our property.  Please do NOT block 
access to the sidewalk from the street when parking.  Be 
aware of our senior members and the disabled as those 
access points are crucial. Thank you! 

ONLINE CHRISTMAS CONCERT 
 

Enjoy an online streaming Christmas concert by Minnesota 
Musicians this December, a mix of traditional carols reverently 
performed and new compositions. Brought to you by the 
Franciscan Sisters of Christian Charity at   fscc-calledtobe.org 

All child sacrifice ended and more than 10 million Aztecs 
converted to Christianity within 10 years following the 
apparition of Our Lady of Guadalupe in 1531 and the 
miraculous tilma of Juan Diego, which still cannot be explained 
by science to this day.  In little more than 15 years, we will see 
the 500th anniversary of this miracle.  Pray that, through the 
grace of God and for the Glory of Christ, Our Lady will again 
crush the head of the serpent and end this culture of child 
sacrifice that is once again plaguing the Americas.  -  
Bound4LIFE.com 

� This is our final week of school before Christmas. So, the last Advent Prayer service will be on Monday, December 14 
beginning at 8:35 A.M. and our last Advent Activity will be on Friday, December 18. 

 

� This week’s school Mass is on Wednesday, December 16, with Mrs. Hiscock’s third graders as our ministers. 
 

� Please join us for our annual Christmas program on Wednesday, December 16 at either 1:00 or 6:30 PM. The bands and 
choirs will perform before our school play, “The Miraculous Christmas Wish Radio Show”.  Get in the spirit. 

 

� Our Prekindergarten students will shine for their families and friends on Thursday and Friday, December 17 & 18, at 2:30 
PM in the social hall as they present their Christmas Program. 

 

� The first oral round of the Geography Bee will be held on Thursday, December 17, at 1:30 PM in the church. How well do 
you know your geography? 

 

� Mid-term grades were sent home with students in grades 5 -8 last week. Parents, please discuss the grades with your 
student, sign the form, and return it to school before Christmas break. Thanks. 

 

� Mathletes will be in competition on Monday, December 14, at BMS. 
 

� We have a two week Christmas Break. The last day of classes for 2015 will be on Friday, December 18. Classes resume 
on Monday, January 4, 2016. Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

 

� Volunteer Opportunities: hot lunch servers; parish committee members; classroom volunteers; Servants of Shelter. 
 

� To volunteer your services, please attain your Safe Environment Certification by going to: www.crookston.org and 
following the prompts for Safe Environment. Thanks for your cooperation. 

Parish  
Reconciliation  
Service 
 
 

Experience God’s forgiveness and 
mercy at the Parish Reconciliation 
Service.  
 

Monday, December 14 ~ 6:30 PM 

Tubs of Love 
If you have not turned in your Tub of Love, please do so  
immediately.  They can be returned to the Parish Office from 
8:30 AM to 5:00 PM.  Thanks for your generosity! 
 

Giving Tree 
Any donations from the giving tree should be dropped off at 
the church or Parish Office (with the Giving Tree tags) no 
later than December 21st.  Thank you, once again, for your 
generosity! 



Save the Date: Jennifer Fulwiler will be 
speaking at the Real Presence Radio Banquet 
in Fargo on Mon., Feb. 29th, 2016.  Watch your 
bulletin for more information or call 701-795-0122 
for more details. 

Christmas Mass Schedule 
Church of St. Philip 

Christmas Eve ~  
  Thursday, December 24 :   

     4:00 PM 
       6:30 PM 
         10:00 PM 
 
 Christmas Day ~  
   Friday, December 25: 
 

     10:00 AM  
 

Oh Come Let Us Adore Him” 

Servants of Shelter  
~ Opportunity to Volunteer ~ 

 

In response to homelessness in Bemidji, Servants of Shelter 
was formed by several churches in Bemidji to provide safe 
nighttime shelter to the homeless, as well as three meals a day.  
Each week, the shelter moves from church to church and can 
host up to 20 homeless people at a time.  All of the guests go 
through a background clearance so that volunteers and guests 
can be given the best assurance of personal safety. 
 

Each year for many years, St. Philips has served as a host to 
the Servants of Shelter program during the week of Christmas.  
We work around the school calendar so that we can host while 
St. Philip’s School is not in session.  This year, we have an 
opportunity to host for more than the traditional one week and 
will serve the needs of the homeless from Sunday, December 
20 through the morning of Wednesday, December 30th.  On 
Christmas Eve and Christmas day we find alternate 
accommodations for the guests as we need our entire facility to 
serve the huge Christmas Mass crowds. 
 

Guests arrive at 4:00 each afternoon and leave at 8:30 in the 
morning.  We schedule our volunteers for four hour shifts, and 
have two volunteers on each shift.  That means that we need 
no less than 8 volunteers each day of the shelter, plus people 
to provide meals.  We are proud to say that we have a long list 
of parishioners that have filled shifts over the years, and we 
consistently receive a yes when we call them to work each 
year.  However, we always need a new group of volunteers to 
cover this great ministry. 
 

If you are willing/able to volunteer, please contact Kay at 556
-3031 or Paula at 368-1081.  We will do everything we can to 
find a shift that works well for you.  We will also have sign-up 
sheets after Mass on the weekend of December 12-13. 
 

“Whatsoever you do for the least of these brothers and sisters  
of mine, you do for me.”  Mathew 25:40 
 

Congratulations to the following children  
who celebrated God’s love and forgiveness  

in the Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Cal Hudson Barnes 
Reese Mary Bates 

Sydney Beise 
Jaxon Michael Boschee 
Kolter Jay Braunhausen 

Griffin James Dewar 
Edward Eugene Froelich 

Gunner John Ganske 
Charlie Gish 

Jack Gish 
Miles Benjamin Gish 

Jayden Rockis 
Emilee Elizabeth Schmitt 

Benjamin Schoneck 
Carter William Seykora 
Mallory Celeste Seykora 

Samuel Parker Stalboerger 
Alivia Thompson 

Benjamin Van Tran 
Tyler Warner 
Lauren White 

Matthew Desmond Winkle 

Ava Olivia Haskell 
Caelen James Hertel 

Megan Marie Johnson 
Avery Kehoe 
Blake Kehoe 

Peter Mathews 
Gabriel Gerald Morin 

Abby Jo Myhrer 
Julia Mykleseth 
Tommy Ness 
Miles Nolting 
Austin Riewer 



SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
ST. PHILIP’S CONFERENCE 

The Society of St. Vincent de Paul is an international organization of lay 
persons who seek, in a spirit of justice and charity and by person-to-
person involvement, to help those who are suffering.  St. Philip’s officially 
started a St. Vincent de Paul conference this fall and is seeking more 
members.   Currently we are working our way through the Serving in 
Hope series provided by the National Council of the United States Society 
of St. Vincent de Paul.  To provide this personal and neighborly help, 
Vincentians organize themselves into small working groups, known as 
“Conferences,” which are the first line of action.   
For years St. Philip’s Parish has had a St. Vincent de Paul fund, which 
acted as our parish’s form of tithing to share the gifts our parish has 
received and to support other charities.  This fund, which was formerly 
called the St. Vincent de Paul fund, is now called our Social Concerns 
Fund and has a Social Concerns Committee to oversee the disbursement 
of these gifts.  The reason for the name change is so that it would not be 

confused with our newly formed conference, which is part of the national St. Vincent de Paul organization.  
The Vincentian goal is to grow in spirituality, fellowship, and to serve others.   

We have so many wonderful organizations in our area to help others that you may be wondering 
why start another.  We don’t intend to duplicate services; rather we want to supplement the existing 
services by coming alongside those in need.  We will provide the ears to listen to our brothers’ and sisters’ 
struggles, be the shoulder to cry on, or support those going through a rough time.  We will follow the 
apostolic practice of going two-by-two into our neighbor’s home to meet them where they are and help 
them through their difficulties.  After listening to their concerns, our help may include sharing information 
about available services, helping navigate the paperwork and red tape, encouraging and nudging them along 
to overcome the obstacles they face.  Our intent is not to provide all of the assistance that may be needed, 
but rather to provide a portion and encourage them to do their part so as not to enable but rather to 
empower.  For those that want to change their circumstances, we will be a mentor and provide the guidance 
needed to embark on that journey together.   

Would you like to join or support us?  The load is lighter when shared by many.  As Vincentians, 
we are learning about the Vincentian Rule, the poverty that exists in our community, as well as the 
resources available in our area.  We will be receiving training early next year on how to conduct home 
visits and the Bridges Out of Poverty program to change how we view poverty and how we can help others 
out of poverty.  We are prayerfully asking for God’s help to grow us spiritually and for your help in serving 
others.  Our conference meets twice a month on the 1st and 3rd Thursday of each month.  We welcome you 
to join as a full member and attend regular meetings and grow with us.  If you are unable to regularly attend 
meetings and help, you are still welcome to serve with us in any way you can, whether it is to help 
financially or by donating materials, being available on call for projects, or doing home visits occasionally 
to name just a few examples.  Please call the parish office to leave your name and contact information with 
Tammy and someone from our conference will get back to you or you may stop by and visit with me in the 
social hall after mass.  Thank you for your time and opening your hearts to serve others.  May God bless 
your generosity and willing heart! 

 
 

More information about the St. Vincent de Paul Society can be found at:  http://www.svdpusa.org/   Thank 
you for your time in getting to learn more about us, and may God bless your generosity and willing heart! 

       
“What can we do? … We can offer what little we have. We certainly have a few hours of time, some 

talent, some expertise.”  - Pope Francis (July 26, 2015)   





 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE  
Week of December 19-20 

  5:30 PM 7:30 AM 9:00 AM 11:00 AM 

SACRISTAN Flavia Sagedahl Jennifer Leisenheimer Joann Gardner Maryhelen Chadwick 

LECTOR Flavia Sagedahl 
Cheryl Christlieb 

Cynthia Haskin 
Pam Murray 

Jerry Daniels 
Kay Mack 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 

INTERCESSOR Deacon Kermit Erickson Sue Bruns Ernie Rall LIFE TEEN 

ALTAR SERVER 
Aaron Heger (sub req.) 
Paulo Tinsay 
Sam Mutnansky 

Abby Arel 
Matthew Arel 

Macey Gish 
Sam Gish 
Aria Gish 

Nathaniel Gourneau 
Westin Gourneau 
Allie Beyer 

CAPTAIN Deacon Kermit Erickson Patti Van Camp  
(sub req.) 

Sue Lucas Doris Swedmark 

EMHC 

JoDee Treat 
April Boucher 
Lynn Baird 
Kell Lovell 
HELP NEEDED 
Flavia Sagedahl 
HELP NEEDED 

Jennifer Leisenheimer 
Joan Klobe 
Brad Arel 
Mary Zigan 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Nancy Goodman 
Doug Gish 
Louise Gish 
Mary Varriano 
Dan Shea 
Joann Gardner 
Larry Mack 
Mary Bjerke 
Maggie McCalip 

Jamie Hoffman 
Jane Baukol 
Paula DeClusin 
Cathy Lalli 
Jeff Frenzel 
Kathy Pfann (sub req.) 
Patty Nagle 
Kimberley Gourneau 
Joshua Cervenka 

HOSPITALITY  
- Usher 

Glen Laginess 
Mary Jo Christenson 
Dick Robinson 
HELP NEEDED 

Bob Murray 
James Wiltse 
HELP NEEDED 
Gary Bruns 

Kirk Malkowski 
George Gardner 
Jerry Downs 
Del Hager 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
Don Pohl 
Tony Schussman 

HOSPITALITY  
- Fellowship 

  John Bloberger 
Marjorie Bloberger 

Eleanor Morin 
Michelle Sand 
Mark Dickinson 
Sharon Holmgren (sub 
req.) 

David Hengel 
Kelley Hengel 
Gail Haubrich 
Karen Schaar 

HOSPITALITY  
- Greeter 

Barbara Passeri 
Frances Schmitt 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Becky Haskell 
Jim Haskell 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 









 


